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PTO   Board   Meeting   Minutes   -   October   20,   2020   
  

Call   to   Order:   5:30pm   
  

Attendance:    Brett   Oberhammer,   Shilo   Jossart,   Andrea   Stahl,   Ashley   Johnson,   Rachel   
Richardson,   Tom   Schachet,   Sharon   Schisler,   Kat   Jayroe,   Elaine   Rankin     
  

PTO   Reports:   
● Last   meeting   minutes   were   read   and   reviewed.   
● Treasurer   reported   that   $11,674.62   is   our   balance.   

○ We   need   to   deposit   a   check   from   King   Soopers   for   $576.99.   
○ 24   families   have   a   Shopper’s   Card   signed   up   for   the   Kroger   Community   

Rewards   program.   We   are   going   to   advertise   to   see   if   more   Red   Feather   
Families   will   join.   

○ The   amount   we   are   receiving   from   Kroger   Community   Rewards   is   enough   
to   cover   our   operating   costs,   so   fundraisers   can   fund   student   enrichment.   
  

Principals   Report :   
● Mountain   Schools   are   working   hard   to   adjust   to   new   safety   protocols   to   keep   

COVID   out   and   our   schools   open.   Ultimately   we   are   working   towards   having   the   
students   in   the   school   5   days   a   week.   

● Cold   and   Flu   season   is   coming,   please   keep   kids   home   if   they   are   sick.   
● The   Fox   Acres   Golf   Tournament   was   cancelled   until   next   year.   They   will   begin   

planning   for   the   event   after   the   new   year.   
○ Most   participants   and   sponsors   declined   a   refund,   so   the   cancelled   event   

raised   $18,000   for   Red   Feather   Lakes   student   experiences   and   school   
supplies.   

● School   kitchens   will   hopefully   be   licensed   in   November   and   then   school   lunches   
will   be   prepared   on   site.   
  

New   Business   
● Student   Activities/Purchases   Proposed   

○ Water   coolers   for   each   classroom   to   support   Phase   3   was   discussed   and   
approved   by   a   unanimous   vote.   We   will   look   into   joining   Livermore   
Elementary   on   their   bulk   water   order.   Kat   offered   to   bring   the   water   
deliveries   up   to   the   school   from   Livermore.   

○ Kat   and   Elaine   discussed   their   plans   for   an   in   class   Halloween   party.   They   
have   asked   the   PTO   to   make   goody   bags   for   each   student.   The   request   
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was   unanimously   approved   and   supplies   were   ordered   directly   following   
the   meeting.     

● Roberts   Ranch,   of   Livermore,   is   offering   to   let   local   families   come   hike   and   
explore   the   archeological   treasurers   of   their   ranch.   The   details   of   these   hiking   
opportunities   will   be   sent   out   as   they   become   available.   

● Volunteer   Needs   
○ Orvilles,   in   partnership   with   Deli   Dan’s   and   the   Trading   Post,   is   putting   on   

a   Thanksgiving   meal   to   raise   money   for   Livermore   and   Red   Feather   
PTOs.    We   will   be   reaching   out   to   see   if   they   would   like   any   help   from   the   
PTO   such   as   provide   student   artwork   for   decorations.   

  
Adjourned :6:34pm   

  
  

Brett   Oberhammer   -   President,   Shilo   Sagert-Jossart   -   Vice   President,   Andrea   Stahl   -   
Treasurer,   Ashley   Johnson-   Secretary   
  


